From: Jessica Terrill
To: DH, LTCRegs

Subject: [External] Proposed regulation

Date: Monday, October 24, 2022 1:29:38 PM



ATTENTION: This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown senders. To report suspicious email, use the <u>Report Phishing</u> <u>button in Outlook.</u>

October 24, 2022

Lori Gutierrez
Deputy Director
Office of Policy

Dear Ms. Gutierrez,

I have heard about the Department of Health's proposal to adopt the Federal Medicare regulations for all Pennsylvania Nursing Homes even though they do not accept Medicare Funds.

The very reason our facility has for not accepting these funds is to allow our nursing staff more time to provide patient care. The care provided by Gwynedd House staff here at Foulkeways is excellent. Our 2022 DOH survey had no deficiencies.

Having worked in and with nursing homes for over 35 years in three different states, I have seen that the best care possible is given to all patients here. In order to maintain the present standard, we will probably need to hire an additional nurse just to do paperwork. This will inevitably mean an increase in the facility budget. It is we residents who will be affected by the increase.

We need all of our nursing personnel to have the time to provide care, not fill out compliance forms. These proposed changes will mean either less care or more cost.

Please do not enact these proposed changes.

Jessica Terrill, (RN), BSN, MAPA 1317 Foulkeways Gwynedd PA 19436 215-283-7121 jdterrill@gmail.com